MEETING MINUTES 2018/10/03

3 OCTOBER 2018 / 7:00 PM / SCHOOL LIBRARY

ATTENDEES

PAC Committee: Don Wong (Chair), Lucy Kuwica (treasurer), Juli-Ann Aaron (Co-Chair), Emily Florkow, Natasha Douglas, Mr. Ceri Watkins, Ms. Perko Ana Flavia Neves

Nicole Van Dijk Ed Padogines Alejandra Forastreri Natalie Brenton Whitney Robinson Kathryn Mandelcorn

Liz Abreu

Approval of October 2017 Minutes - Approved

Treasurer's Report – Approved (please see attached)

Principal's Report – Accepted (please see attached)

PAC Events Update: Halloween Dance

- Will be on the 26th
- Forms for pizza et al coming soon
- Need to determine number of volunteers to run event from Heritage Woods; Juli-Ann asked teacher to help organize students

Parent Social

- Looks like Twin Sails for Mid-week end of November
- No kids
- Recognizance to be held on Thursday night 7pm at Twin Sails
- thanks to Natalie for organizing, and Ed for showing up

Any Other Business

Thanks to Ryden and Rylan from Eagle Mountain Middle, our most excellent, certified child care minders

Thanks to Ms Perko for paying them as we forgot to get money from petty cash...

Adjournment and Next Meeting

DON'T FORGET

- **PAC Meetings.** PAC meetings are held the first Wednesday of the month at 7pm at the school, usually in the library. All are welcome.
- **PAC Website.** Learn more about what a PAC is and access agendas and minutes from PAC meetings. https://www.sd43.bc.ca/school/pleasantside/Parents/PAC
- **PAC Facebook Group.** A great way to keep up to date with news and events at the school. Search for 'pleasantsidepac' or go to https://www.facebook.com/groups/pleasantsidepac
- Get in Touch! Any questions or to get involved please email the PAC at pleasantsidepac@gmail.com

RAISE MONEY FOR FREE!

- **Cobs Bread, Suterbrook.** Mention Pleasantside School when buying bread or other baked goods from Cobs Bread and a percentage of the sale will be donated to the School.
- **Coquitlam Return It Depot (2560 Barnet Highway).** When you take you recycling here don't forget to quote Account Number 250. A percentage of their taking will be donated to the School PAC.

Cash Flow position @ October 2018

Bank Balance	Operating Account	\$29,210
Bank Balance	Gaming Account	\$123
TOTAL		\$29,333
Less:	Playground	
	Monies fundraised in 2016 10,000	
	Monies fundraised in 2017 5,000	
		(15,000)
	Bylaw required bank balance	(2,000)
	Knotting Club	(41)
	Welcoming Post	(147)
	Teachers' Allowance - unclaimed balance	(3,120)
	Grade 5 Leaving Activities	(500)
	School/Teachers Projects	(2,000)
	Gaming Grant	4,032
	Estimate of monies available for spending	\$ 10,556

Fundraising Summary 2018/2019

Cash Donation		\$	_
Grade 5 hoodies		\$	_
Grade 5 YE Activities		\$	_
Halloween Dance		\$	_
Christmas Poinsettia		\$	_
Bulk Supplies		\$	1,206
Christmas Cards by Kids		\$	-
Hot Lunch **		\$	_
Parents Social Night		\$	_
Lunch Lady Profit Share		\$	_
Night of Science		Ś	_
Family Fun Night		Ś	_
, 0	Total:	\$	1,206

^{**} Estimated

Principal's Report

October 3rd, 2018 7:00 Library

- 1. Reporting Template: School District 43 has created a new template for the 2018-19 school year that is more in line with the revised curriculum. It uses appropriate language communicate student learning within the context of the new curriculum.
- 2. Book Exchange: Classes will have access to the library with book exchange facilitated by Mr. Watkins. He needs a few parents who can assist with shelving books at 9:00 or 2:30.
- 3. Terry Fox Fundraising total was \$3400. This is the highest total in school history. Thank you to parents who helped out during our school run and thanks to everyone for your generous donations. Mr. Watkins and a small team of Grade 5 runners will take the cheque along with representative from a number of local schools and run from Seaview Elementary to the Terry Fox Foundation Offices in Port Coquitlam to deliver the money in person.
- 4. Halloween: Buddy classes will carve pumpkins in the morning. At lunch students will change into their costumes and we will have a costume parade through classes and finish with a small performance assembly in the afternoon.
- 5. Mr. Watkins met with a Steven Judd from Port Moody to try to find ways to make the drive through safer and more efficient. We need parents to drop off and not park in the drive thru.
- 6. Concrete stairs to the top field are complete. The play area is still needing some work to finish it. The logs are being milled for the seating area. After meeting with John Vantoul the final cost will be less than originally assigned to this project.
- 7. Run Club volunteers needed at lunchtime. Any day available parents can pass out popsicle sticks to help motivate our runners.

October Calendar:

Fri Oct.5 PRIDE ASSEMBLY: Orange Shirt Day Focus

Mon Oct.8: Thanksgiving Holiday

Fri Oct. 12: Terry Fox Trek (Ceri and a few Grade 5 runners)

Wed Oct. 17/18: 1:50 dismissal for Parent Teacher Conferences

Fri Oct. 19: District Pro-D Day

Wed Oct. 31: Halloween